
WARNER GROUNDWATER PROTECTION

It’s Your Water, Warner!
The Proposed Groundwater Protection Ordinance (GPO) 

and What the Language Means

For Town Meeting March 2023

The final Warrant Article text was not available at the date of this printing, but the GPO was approved by the
Planning Board 5-0 on January 30, 2023 to move the zoning amendment to the March 14, 2023 Town Meeting ballot.  02-08-23



WARNER GROUNDWATER PROTECTION

Warner’s Proposed GPO Language What Does It Mean?

If passed at Town Meeting, the Groundwater 
Protection Overlay (GPO) District will become an 
overlay zoning district for the purpose of protecting 
groundwater supplies.

The boundaries of the GPO District follow 
underground aquifer areas and existing wellhead 
protection areas of the Warner Village Water District 
wells, which approximately follow the Exits 7-8-9 
corridor and major streams that flow into the Warner 
River.

A new GPO District will be added to the Warner 
Zoning Map, but the boundaries may be revised by a 
certified professional during the Planning Board 
application and approval process. 
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WARNER GROUNDWATER PROTECTION

Warner’s Proposed GPO Language What Does It Mean?

Definitions accompany the proposed GPO.

These definitions cover terms in the proposed 
ordinance and terms that may be used in applications 
to the Planning Board for a Conditional Use Permit.
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WARNER GROUNDWATER PROTECTION

Warner’s Proposed GPO Language What Does It Mean?

The purpose of the GPO is to protect groundwater 
supplies now and for the future.

The GPO applies to new or expanded existing uses, 
even if they are non-conforming, within the GPO 
District.

All uses permitted in the underlying Zoning Districts 
are also permitted in the GPO District unless specified 
in the GPO as Prohibited or Conditional uses.
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WARNER GROUNDWATER PROTECTION

Warner’s Proposed GPO Language What Does It Mean?

These uses are included as Permitted without local 
regulation, although the uses will need to follow state 
and federal regulations, if any. 

A list of Prohibited uses means these uses are not 
allowed to take place within the Groundwater 
Protection District. No other uses are Prohibited.

A permit for special, Conditional uses within the GPO 
District which might harm water quality can be sought 
through the Planning Board. These are the only 
Conditional uses.

These Conditional use projects are subjected to our 
local regulation to ensure water quality is maintained. 
Before the Conditional Use Permit is issued, the 
Planning Board makes sure the project is held to these 
standards.
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WARNER GROUNDWATER PROTECTION

Warner’s Proposed GPO Language What Does It Mean?

The request for a Conditional Use Permit follows the 
normal Planning Board process. In addition, the 
project will have to show its ability to minimize 
potential impacts to groundwater by meeting local and 
state criteria. 

Along with the Warner GPO requirements, the use 
must also comply with any other regulations as 
applicable. Note: even if the GPO does not pass, the use 
still needs to comply with existing local, state and federal 
regulations.

The GPO will be enforced as other Zoning Ordinance 
provisions are enforced.

Effective date if passed: March 14, 2023.
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